



KIMBALL LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

ATKINSON, NH  03811

August 20, 2014
Location:  Kimball Library

Meeting Room    Time:  6:30 PM
Minutes
· Call to Order:  Alan Phair called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.  Alternate Jennifer Latham is filling in for Marnie Finn who was excused.  He then announced he was going to conduct a non-public session under RSA 91-A:3 II.  There was a roll call vote with all voting in the affirmative to do so.
· Return to Public Session was at 6:45 pm 
· Pledge of Allegiance:  Alan Phair led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
· Roll Call:  Alan next  introduced the trustees attending: Wendy Doughty, Jim Cobb and Linda Jette; and the Alternate Trustees: Nina Gray and Jennifer Latham and Library Director,  Diane Heer.  Dave Williams ran the camera.  As stated above, Jennifer Latham was a voting Trustee for the meeting.
· Correspondence:  There were two Thank-You notes from the Hannah Cosio and Kelly Desjardins, the two recipients of the library scholarship.  Alan read them out loud and we were pleased to hear them.
· Chairman’s Report was skipped.
· Secretary’s Report:  Alan led the procedure of going through the approval of three sets of minutes.     
1. Approve minutes of July 23rd, non-public Meeting.    Jenifer Latham motioned to approve; Wendy Doughty seconded and the motion passed
2. Approve minutes of July 23rd, Regularly Scheduled Meeting.    Alan Phair motioned to approve; Wendy Doughty seconded and the motion passed.
· Treasurer’s Report:  
1.  Regular reports Review:     Since Marnie Finn was not present, Alan Phair asked if there were any questions about the detailed reports she readied for the trustees review.  Jim Cobb motioned to approve the Treasurer’s Reports; Alan Phair seconded and the motion was passed.
· Director’s Report:  Diane Heer highlighted the large number of items circulated in July and the ongoing high attendance of the July programs and the usage of the reserved meeting rooms.  
1. Facilities Review:  Diane said that Dave Williams is still working on the cable project.  He said he hoped to be finished by the end of next week.
First Choice Networks have corrected for now the problem with the wireless access points working with the electronic sign after Jim Cobb contacted Mike Ebbett to find out why the access points no longer worked with the sign.

Don Belcourt worked on the front doors again and fixed the problem of the unlocking doors.  He said at some point the mechanism may need to be replaced but is ok for now.

2. Upcoming Programs:  She reminded her audience of the Ice Cream Sundae/Timberlane Community Band concert this Thursday evening which will start at 5:30 with the ice cream and the concert at 6:00.  She also mentioned the August 28th program – “Caesar: The Man from Venus”, sponsored by the Atkinson Historical Society and the September 9th program “Bonnet Strings: An Amish Woman’s Ties to Two Worlds”.  On August 11th the Program Committee met to finalize programming for 2015.  Most programs are confirmed including two Humanities programs.
3. Cooperative:  The Directors have met on July 24th at the Plaistow Public Library and will meet again on August 21st at the Kimball Library.  They are waiting for Plaistow to approve the $25 charge for the maximum fine on overdue items from the current charge of $10.  Since we are all on Koha, this has to be a unanimous agreement.
4. Staff:  Vacation schedules were presented.  The two new pages, Alysha Assaf and Wesley Clapp joined the library staff on Monday, August 11th.  They will work a total of four afternoons a week with some Saturday rotations.  Gabby Desmond’s last day will be on Friday August 29th.  There will be a cake for her after 5pm when she is on duty.  She will be attending NECCO in September.

5. Miscellaneous:  The library will be closed on August 30th and September 1st for the Labor Day weekend.

Diane met with Wendy Barker on August 8th to go over the 2014 budget and discuss budget planning for 2015.  Budget Chair, Bill Smith, is asking for a flat budget again.  The library is scheduled to meet with the Budget Committee on Tuesday, October 28th with a meeting with the selectmen one to two weeks prior to the budget committee meeting.
6. Youth Services July Highlights by Kathy Watson was presented to the board.  It was an extremely busy July with outstanding attendance for some very cool events.

7. Draft Budget Review:  Diane went over this year’s budget numbers and the preliminary numbers for 2015.  Many of the line items were flat but some were a minor increase such as additional dues costs and most notably electric because of the increase in charges.
· Old Business
1. Temporary Stage/ storage shed committee report:  Jim Cobb said he would look further into the shed storage size when he had a complete list of potential items to be stored in it.  Diane gave him a list of storage items. Wendy Doughty said she has spoken with John Feuer of Feuer Lumber Company about building a shed to order.  She recommends this over a pre-built shed.
2. Courtyard  project:  We are waiting for the final mock-up for the plaque. The iron has been cleaned from the wall by Alan and he is working with Ted Stewart for an iron filtration system from the well.  There is $1,300. In the Courtyard Fund that should cover the filtration system.
3. Direct deposit/ Check cashing issue: The selectmen on Monday made a policy change to allow Direct Deposits for Permanent Part-time Employees.  This works for everyone in the library.  It will take a little time to implement this policy change.  
4. Wiring / electrical of Library for Atkinson Cable TV Schedule: This was discussed under Facilities Report from the Director.
5. Wireless access & connectivity issue (sign & future needs):  Jim Cobb explained the failure and the repair and noted that we should get two more wireless nodes next year.
6. Moose Grant Proposal (historical Society):  Bill Innes filled out the paperwork but the Notary signed incorrectly; it is ok now.
7. Heritage Commission follow up or report (if any):  Linda Jette reported that a Heritage Commission meeting is being scheduled for September.
· New Business
1. Accept Donations:  There were no monetary donations to accept this time; however Bob Allard was given a big Thank You for working diligently on repairing the fountain!
2. Result of Non-Public discussions (if warranted):  Alan motioned to increase Emily Havey’s salary from $12. To $13.  Wendy Doughty seconded and the motion passed.
3. Director Review & Contract:  Alan informed the board that it was time to do a review of the Director and her contract.  He noted that if we do nothing, the contract continues as it is now.  A committee was formed to work on this project.
· Next Meeting  Wed Sept 17th, 2014  @ 6:30PM:  It was observed that Director Heer will be out on vacation for this date but the board agreed to keep it as planned. 
· Adjournment:  At 7:35 Jim Cobb motioned to adjourn.  Alan Phair seconded and the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted,

Linda S. Jette, Secretary

